
 

 
LPC Weekly Report 
 
Friday, September 24 2021 
 
Highlights for LPCs:  

 
Next LPC Advisory Group Meeting. The next session of the LPC Advisory Group will be held on 
Wednesday, September 29 at 2:00 PM EST.  Guest speakers from National Investment Center 
and International Council on Active Aging, along with LeadingAge experts, will present trends 
and information on the Middle Market, with a special emphasis on financial trends and a 
wellness approach. The LeadingAge Virginia Middle Market Playbook will also be shared and 
discussed. To register for the call and receive the Zoom link, email Dee 
at dpekruhn@leadingage.org 

 
COVID-19 Related Updates:  
 

LeadingAge Coronavirus Update Calls: On Monday, September 27 at 3:30pm ET, we’ll talk again 
with Dr. Bill Mansbach about his national survey of healthcare providers levels of stress and 
psychological burden. He will also describe a follow up survey that will compare prior levels of 
stress with current levels. In addition, Dr. Mansbach and his team created a stress reduction 
program that has minimum burden for providers, called “15 for Me.” He’ll talk about this 
program, which can be used from cell phones and has been validated and shown to reduce 
stress and increase employee retention. If you haven’t registered for LeadingAge Update 
Calls, you can do so here. 

 
New Vaccine Access Resources from CDC. On September 21, CDC shared new vaccine access 
resources for variety of long-term care settings, including nursing homes, assisted living, 
residential care communities, group homes, and senior housing. As the FDA and CDC’s Advisory 
Committee on Immunization Practices appear poised to recommend booster shots for people 
65+ and people at high risk of becoming seriously ill from the coronavirus, aging services 
providers are preparing for on-site clinics and other strategies to connect older adults and 
eligible staff to booster shots. The CDC’s updated website for COVID-19 Vaccine Access in Long-
term Care Settings provides information for long-term care administrators and managers, as 
well as information on how jurisdictions can ensure COVID-19 vaccine access for staff and 
residents in long-term care settings. CDC’s new resources include strategies for on-site 
vaccination clinics and vaccinations in the broader community. For on-site clinics, providers are 
urged to contact their long-term care pharmacy, local retail pharmacy, or other vaccine provider 
to arrange for an on-site vaccination clinic. Providers may also request vaccination support from 
a pharmacy partner enrolled in the Federal Retail Pharmacy Program and may find the CDC’s 
piece on Connecting Long-Term Care Settings with Federal Pharmacy Partners very useful. 
Providers having difficulty arranging COVID-19 vaccination for residents and staff should contact 
their state or local health department’s immunization program for assistance. Finally, if the state 
or jurisdictional immunization program is unable to connect your LTC setting with a vaccine 
provider, CDC is available as a safety net support and can be contacted through CDC INFO at 
800-232-4636 for additional support. Aging services providers will also find the CDC’s booster 
shot page, which will be updated as the FDA and ACIP authorize booster doses, full of useful 
information.  

mailto:dpekruhn@leadingage.org
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/2218416852977539339
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/administrators-managers.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/jurisdictions.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/jurisdictions.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/retail-pharmacy-program/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/retail-pharmacy-program/pharmacies-contact.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/booster-shot.html?ACSTrackingID=FCP_2_USCDC_2168-DM65867&ACSTrackingLabel=%5BProof%202%5D%20Action%20Requested%3A%20COVID-19%20Vaccine%20Access%20in%20Long-Term%20Care%20Settings&deliveryName=FCP_2_USCDC_2168-DM65867
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/booster-shot.html?ACSTrackingID=FCP_2_USCDC_2168-DM65867&ACSTrackingLabel=%5BProof%202%5D%20Action%20Requested%3A%20COVID-19%20Vaccine%20Access%20in%20Long-Term%20Care%20Settings&deliveryName=FCP_2_USCDC_2168-DM65867


2 
 

 
FROM CDC: 

1. Upcoming webinar - What Clinicians Need to Know About the Latest CDC Recommendations for 
Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Booster Vaccination: Webinar September 28, 2021 - What Clinicians 
Need to Know About the Latest CDC Recommendations for Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Booster 
Vaccination 

2. Immunization Program Manager Contacts – If your members are having trouble arranging COVID-19 
vaccinations for their residents and staff, they can contact their state or local health department’s 
immunization program. The appropriate contact for each immunization program can be found at this 
link AIM-LTC Contact Info v.1.xlsx (ymaws.com) The attached PDF is this same information found in 
the link. More information can be found here as well: Immunization Program Manager Contacts - 
Association of Immunization Managers (AIM) 

3. CDC vaccine access and planning resources – Web resources for vaccine access planning developed 
to support long-term care settings, such as nursing homes, assisted living, residential care 
communities, group homes, and senior housing.   
Providers and jurisdictions can use these resources as they plan for and coordinate COVID-19 vaccine 
access for residents and staff.  This includes access to COVID-19 booster doses (if approved by the 
U.S. Food & Drug Administration and recommended by CDC’s Advisory Committee on Immunization 
Practices), as well as continued access to the primary vaccine series.   
There is a new webpage for LTC administrators and managers, linked below, that outlines steps to 
ensure LTC settings have access to vaccine. LTC providers are encouraged to consider the option that 
works best for their residents and staff when coordinating access to COVID-19 vaccines, either in the 
local community or at their facility.   

• COVID-19 Vaccine Access in Long-term Care Settings | CDC   
• Long-term Care Administrators and Managers: Options for Coordinating Access to 

COVID-19 Vaccines | CDC   
• How Jurisdictions Can Ensure COVID-19 Vaccine Access for Staff and Residents in Long-

term Care Settings | CDC   
• Connecting Long-term Care Settings with Federal Pharmacy Partners | CDC  

 
Advocacy Alerts and Hill News: 
 

Continuing Resolution Would Carry Programs Until December 3. House leadership has put 
forth a continuing resolution (CR) that, absent final fiscal year 2022 appropriations bills, would 
keep the federal government open past the October 1 start of the federal fiscal year. House 
leadership has also paired the CR with a suspension of the statutory limit on government debt. 
This year, a debt ceiling suspension is opposed by Republicans. LeadingAge is advocating speedy 
passage of a short-term CR to avoid a government shutdown, which wreaks havoc on HUD and 
other annually-appropriated programs. In a meeting last week, HUD officials assured LeadingAge 
that all possible CR scenarios have been discussed with appropriators and there is no such 
scenario that is so long as to put HUD programs at risk. In the past, the Section 202 Project 
Rental Assistance Contracts have proven to be at high risk of chaos during a shut down because 
of the lack of carryover resources from one fiscal year to the next in that account. Right now, 
HUD officials assure LeadingAge that all programs can withstand a CR until December 3 without 
disruption. If Congress cannot agree to a CR and there is a federal shutdown, federal agencies 
will implement their individual contingency plans. Agency contingency plans identify the types 
of activities that can take place during a shutdown. The House and Senate have until midnight 
on September 30 to pass a CR. 

 

https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo_092821.asp
https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo_092821.asp
https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo_092821.asp
https://cdn.ymaws.com/www.immunizationmanagers.org/resource/collection/49107373-8424-42C5-9A82-882C58A2CC10/Jurisdiction_IZP-LTCF_Contact_Information_v.2.pdf
https://www.immunizationmanagers.org/page/MemPage
https://www.immunizationmanagers.org/page/MemPage
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/administrators-managers.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/administrators-managers.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/jurisdictions.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/long-term-care/pharmacy-partnerships/jurisdictions.html
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/retail-pharmacy-program/pharmacies-contact.html
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Congressional Update:  A really busy and important end of September looms!  Last week the 
House completed marking up key portions of the President’s Build Back Better agenda, including 
provisions that LeadingAge strongly supports – funding for HCBS, workforce, housing.  Not 
everything we want and need but a strong down-payment recognizing the needs of older adults 
and aging services providers as critical elements of infrastructure.  These marked-up bills were 
sent to the House Budget Committee to be incorporated into the full Build Back Better 
infrastructure legislation to move by reconciliation.  Many steps to go to see a final bill.  We 
understand that, as we have reported in the past, Democratic leadership wants the final bill to 
be acceptable to all factions in the party – moderates, progressives, etc., and House, Senate and 
White House are working toward that goal. As we also reported earlier this month, House 
leadership committed to some of their members that reconciliation and the bipartisan 
infrastructure bill passed by the Senate would move together by the end of September 
(September 27 to be exact) and as far as we know that date still stands. 

 
Meanwhile…the fiscal year closes on September 30 and House and Senate leadership 
announced today that they would be introducing and voting this week on a continuing 
resolution to fund the government (at current levels) through the end of December, 2021.The 
must-pass CR will also suspend the debt ceiling through December 2022, to allow the federal 
government to pay for already-appropriated legislation.  This tees up a political battle with the 
minority, which in the Senate has threatened not to vote for increasing the debt ceiling.  Our 
Action Alerts and meetings with congressional staff on the infrastructure bill are critical, as it is 
safe to say nothing is final and everything is on the line and it is critical that our asks not be 
eliminated or reduced and made ineffective.   
 
Letters to House Leadership on Preserving Provisions in Reconciliation.  We sent letters to 
leaders of the House Education and Labor, Energy and Commerce, Financial Services, and Ways 
and Means Committees today, along with a letter to Nancy Pelosi.  The letters thank these 
leaders for their provisions related to aging services and list the sections in their bills that we 
hope to see them continue pushing as the House bill is finalized.  Members can add their 
support by taking action to contact their own members of Congress with a similar message, 
using this Action Alert. 
 
Senate Parliamentarian Rules Against Including Immigration Plan in Reconciliation.  On 
Sunday, the Senate Parliamentarian ruled against the Senate Democrats’ plan to provide 
essential workers, DACA recipients, agricultural workers and those with Temporary Protected 
Status (TPS), the opportunity to apply for lawful permanent resident (LPR) status, as part of the 
$3.5 trillion budget reconciliation bill. This provision extends to workers who were essential 
workers during the pandemic, which includes health care and HCBS workers.  The 
Parliamentarian’s written guidance concludes that granting LPR status has no federal fiscal 
equivalent, and “changing the law to clear the way to LPR status is a tremendous and enduring 
policy change that dwarfs its budgetary impact.” 
 
Senate Majority Whip Dick Durbin (D-IL), Chair of the Senate Judiciary Committee, and Senator 
Alex Padilla (D-CA), Chair of the Senate Judiciary Subcommittee on Immigration, Citizenship, and 
Border Safety, have prepared a stand-alone alternative proposal for the Parliamentarian’s 
consideration that will be announced in the coming days. The House Judiciary Committee 
included the essential workers, DACA, and the other categories in its portion of the Democrats’ 

https://mobilize4change.org/Rv4BBTh
https://mobilize4change.org/Rv4BBTh
https://leadingage.org/file/ed-and-labor-leadingage-letter-9-20-21pdf
https://leadingage.org/file/energy-and-commerce-leadingage-letter-9-20-21pdf
https://leadingage.org/file/hfsc-leadingage-letter-9-17-21pdf
https://leadingage.org/file/w-and-m-leadingage-letter-9-17-21pdf
https://leadingage.org/file/w-and-m-leadingage-letter-9-17-21pdf
https://mobilize4change.org/Rv4BBTh
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reconciliation bill that could provide up to 8 million workers permanent residency through green 
cards.  

 
 
News from LeadingAge:   

Insights From LeadingAge Partners. LeadingAge’s Corporate Alliance Program partners work 
with thousands of providers across the continuum of care. Join us for a free one-hour webinar 
on Thursday, September 30 to hear valuable insights directly from our Gold Level partners, as 
they share emerging trends, opportunities, and areas of collaboration within the aging services 
field. Learn more and register.  

Mission-Driven Aging Services Leaders Receive Top Accolades. Three executives in aging 
services will be celebrated next month for their innovation, leadership, and advocacy successes 
at the LeadingAge Annual Meeting & EXPO at the Georgia World Congress 
Center. Congratulations to award winners Paul Winkler, Erica Thrash-Sall and Kristen 
Schulmerich. Read the press release to learn more about the winners.  

Deadline Extended to Wednesday for Workforce Survey.  Many members across the 
continuum have responded to the LeadingAge Snap Survey on Staffing.  We are extending the 
deadline to Wednesday, September 29 to encourage as many members as possible to take a few 
minutes to respond.  Answers from members provide good context as we talk about the 
workforce situation aging services providers are facing. 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMsd-mtqzsrGtFCfTFMDCXXejaMc0IMqKEU
https://leadingage.org/mission-driven-aging-services-leaders-receive-top-accolades
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/K95PNGJ

